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MINUTES:  Faculty Associates, Inc.

Board of Directors 

Tuesday, May 18, 2021
Time: 11:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

Location: Zoom Meeting

Present:  Isabel Garcia (chair) (proxy for Mr. Reynolds), Andrew Corsaro, W. Stephen Howard, Laura Huntley, Cesar Migliorati (non-voting), Panagiotis Zoidis and Jean Sweitzer. 
Guests: Jodi Geiger, Jim Webb and Jim Wold. 
Excused: Curtis Reynolds
	AGENDA
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order 
	The meeting was called to order by Dr. Garcia at 11:07 a.m. 
	No action required.

	Welcome and Dean’s Comments
	Dr. Garcia welcomed Dr. Zoidis as clinical dean and in his role as Vice President, Faculty Associates, Inc. Dr. Migliorati will step down formally in July from his role as clinical dean. Dr. Garcia thanked Dr. Migliorati for his service on the Board of Directors, which is one of many things he accomplished as clinical dean and welcomed Dr. Zoidis to the Board. 
Dr. Garcia provided a number of college and university updates:

· The DMD senior class has graduated; commencement was held this past Friday.
· An AI faculty search is underway in the college. Some applicants have specific interest/experience in dentistry.
· For the FY22 budget, we are expecting a flat state budget although a 2% permanent cut in state funding is looming.
· Huron Consulting is working on tweaks to the University budget model with input from deans and others. The dean, Jean Sweitzer and Jim Webb will be meeting with them to provide input on the college’s perspective. There is a goal to increase transparency, address utility issues but maintain fairness with occupants of older buildings, and ensure return of tuition to the colleges is clear.
	No action required.

	Approval of Minutes
	Minutes from the last Board of Directors meeting held on March 22, 2021 were approved unanimously after a motion to approve from Dr. Howard and second from Ms. Huntley.
	Action: The meeting minutes will be posted. 

	FY ‘21 YTD Presentation
	Jean Sweitzer provided a financial update for Faculty Associates, Inc. through April including the summary statement of revenues and expenditures. Total revenues are up significantly by $3.75M or 20% year over year (YOY) through April. Within the total revenues, clinical revenues are up by $3.33M or 23%. Contract and GME revenue are up by $451K or 10%. Total expenses are down by $345K or 2%. Personnel expenses are lower through this April as compared to last April by $908K or 6%. Operating expenses are up by $512K or 7%. Change in net position through April 30, 2021 is $213,082. 
The change in net position by department was reviewed through April 30, 2021 as were the budget versus actual clinical revenues by department through the end of April. Actual clinical revenues are 65% ahead of budget. Accounts Receivable data were also reviewed.

Jean provided updates on the Medicaid supplemental program and the FY22 budgeting process. The first and second quarter fee-for-service Medicaid supplemental program payments have been received. They total $16,755.76. We are expecting the third quarter FFS payment soon and are still working through the Medicaid managed care portion of the payments for FY21.
The practice plan pre-audit is schedule for the week of June 21, 2021. The audit is scheduled for the week of August 23.
Ms. Huntley suggested the college contact Jeff West, VP for Managed Care to discuss the status of the MMA Medicaid supplemental payments. Mr. West’s role is designed to assist all the practice plans. 
Dr. Howard asked for clarification of ancillary charges on the income statement. Ms. Geiger explained that ancillary charges include such things as external sterilization, records fees, external CTs, CARES money, etc. 

The Board discussed the need to improve the financial situation in Naples. Recently an external source of funding has been obtained to cover IV sedation in the Naples clinic. These services, which are expensive, are performed by an external group, Pediatric Anesthesia Associates. During the pandemic, Naples was also performing fewer operating room cases which also impacts the financials negatively. 
Dr. Migliorati discussed lung transplant patients from Shands who have no insurance or funds for dental care and the need to establish a mechanism by which to provide care to this group. He suggested that dental services be bundled with other necessary care for these patients. 
	Action: The presentation will be posted.


	Adjournment
	After a motion by Dr. Howard, a second from Dr. Zoidis and a vote to adjourn, the meeting was adjourned,
	No action required.
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